Historical Background
The University of Bahri, though a recent addition to the set
of Sudanese universities, is a university that inherited
rooted traditions from its predecessors of Juba, Upper Nile,
Bahr El Ghazal and Rumbeik universities. The University of
Bahri was officially inaugurated in July 2011. Due to the
political strive that ensued in Sudan through 1983 to 2005.
The University of Juba was relocated in Khartoum from 1988 to
2010. During this period it underwent massive transformations
incorporating newer academic dimensions in the form of new
colleges and centres that offer a diversity of regular
academic programs as well as distant education.
Following the secession of South Sudan, University of Bahri
was established on University of Juba’s Khartoum campus with
the mandate to carry out for students and the staff members
and employees of the Sudan who were part of the southern Sudan
universities, and to compensate lack of the missed seats
caused by the secession of the South Sudan. The university
started with students population of over 12.000 were
distributed on 26 colleges and 8 centres specialized in
various undergraduate and graduate programs, more than 850
academic staff and about more than 686 non-academic workforce.
As the former universities differed from each other in a
number of aspects, it was felt mandatory to restructure the
new university in such a way as to standardize and unify the
institutional and legislative frameworks governing the overall
performance of the university. As such there are currently
seventeen colleges and schools in addition to four centres at
the University of Bahri all of which have incorporated the
extensive reorganization of the thirty one colleges, schools
and centres of the former universities. The restructuring also
catered for various categories of students and it aimed at
enabling the senior students to finish their studies as
stipulated in their original programs and in the meantime

offer fresh programs designed for the University of Bahri
aim of this massive reorganization was to enable
university to meet its foremost objectives of satisfying
needs of the Sudanese community for education and basic
applied research.
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Now, the University of Bahri is a full-fledged institution of
higher learning with a wealth of academic heritage emanating
from the traditions of the former universities. Despite the
formidable challenges and obstacles that faced the emerging
university, it succeeded to graduate 1876 students as a first
batch in 2012.
In spite of the exerted efforts put forth by all the employees
in the university to fine-tune its performance there are still
challenges to be met. the University of Bahri is looking
forwards to progressively attain higher levels of academic
excellence and to become a leading academic institution among
peer universities in Sudan, Africa, the Arab World and beyond.
Moreover the University of Bahri aspires to establish links
with other national and international institutions for the
sake to enhance its capacity in research, training, education
and community-oriented services.
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